
 

November, 2016 

  

 

 

Tuesday, Wednesday, & 

Friday                             

Mass 8:00am - Church 

Tuesday & Wednesday 

Prayer Service               

6:00pm - Church 

Recitation of the Rosary 

Every Friday in October & 

May  2:30pm - Church 

Prayer Service -Every 

Monday  2:30pm in 

Church  

First Tuesday of the month 

- Perpetual Help Devotions 

Church (following Mass) 

First Friday of the month - 

Exposition of the Eucharist 

Church  (following Mass) 

Third Friday of  the month                      

Recitation of the rosary  

Church (following Mass) 

 

When school is in 

session… 

Welcome to November.  It is a wonderful time to give thanks for the 

many blessings in our lives.  I am certainly thankful for the many bless-

ings in my life, including working with the amazing children, parents, 

teachers, and staff at Assumption. 

 

Parent conferences is one of the most impactful activities that supports 

our children, parents, and staff in assisting our students to become confi-

dent, competent learners. Thank you for making the time to meet with 

your child’s teacher and for the things you do to help set your child up 

for success. Whether or not you were able to be at conferences, remem-

ber that everyone here at Assumption is here and willing to support you.    

 

We Are Kind, Responsible, and Christian Kids! 

 

Our Assumption family is growing each day in our character!  The past 

quarter we have been working with the students to create a more loving, 

kind, and safe climate here at school.  I believe this is essential for chil-

dren to learn.  We are blessed to have really great kids in our school 

community.   I continue to see kids showing kindness, empathy, and 

compassion for one another on a daily basis.  However; we have had a 

few examples of students being unkind to one another.  Of course most 

of this is developmentally appropriate and is a learning processes for 

students.  Please continue to partner with us and have conversations with 

your children.  Talk to them about, what your family’s expectations are 

and model for them acceptance and kindness.  As our students develop a 

sense of belonging they will grow in their success.  We are committed to 

your children and look forward to our continued growth as a school fam-

ily.   

 

Thank you for all of your patience with me while I learn the ABVM’s 

traditions.   This year is a year of transitions, growth, and learning.  I 

truly have gained a love for the Assumption community and I want to 

thank you for all of your support and for making me and my family feel 



 

  

 

Wednesday, November 9 

Confession 6th thru 8th grade; 

9:00am Church 

 

Thursday, November 10, 2016 

Confessions 3-5th grade 

9:00am Church 

 

Thursday, November 10, 2016 

Confirmation Sponsor/

Candidate  Prayer Service 

7:00pm Chapel 

 

Friday, November 11, 2016 

 

PTO Movie Night 

6:00pm Hall C 

 

Thursday, November 17, 2016 

6th grade coalition 

7:00pm Church 

 

Wednesday, November 23 

Noon dismissal 

 

Thursday, November 24 and 

Friday, November 25, 2015 

No School 

Thanksgiving break 

 

Thursday, December 1, 2016 

First Reconciliation 

6:30pm Church 

 

Saturday, December 3, 2016 

10:00am; Church 

 

 

 

 

On the same day our faith celebrates the Feast of Saint Martin of 

Tours our country also celebrates Veteran’s Day 

On the eleventh hour of the eleventh day in the eleventh month during 

the year 1918, a cease fire was proclaimed in Europe.  This ended a 

“war to end all wars.”  The students are inviting all veterans to attend 

the November  7th, Monday afternoon prayer service at 2:30pm, so 

they can honor all the men and women who have served through the 

Armed forces throughout our history.  Also, on Veteran’s Day, 

November 11th, our Friday 8:00am liturgy is 

going to celebrate the Feast of St. Martin of 

Tours, who is the patron saint for soldiers, 

as well as show our gratitude for the service 

of veterans.  If you are a veteran or know a 

veteran, please join us for either or both events!  

Assumption Day School 

 

8th Grade Day School and PSR Parents 
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Tuesday, November 8, 2016 

No PSR classes 

 

Wednesday, November 9, 2016 

Family Service Project 

 

Thursday, November 10, 2016 

Confirmation Sponsor/Candidate  

Prayer Service 

7:00pm Chapel 

 

Thursday, November 17, 2016 

6th grade coalition 

7:00pm Church 

 

Thanksgiving Break 

November 22 & 23 

No PSR 

 

Thursday, December 1, 2016 

First Reconciliation 

6:30pm Church 

 

Saturday, December 3, 2016 

10:00am; Church 

 

 

 

 

 

PSR Famiies...a note from Mrs. Kenkel 
 

It has been an honor and a blessing to serve you and your children in the 
ministry of Assumption’s parish school of religion.  For personal reasons, I 
am stepping down from my position, with my last day being Nov 16, 
2016.  This was a hard decision, but right now this is what is best for my 
family and I.  I have accepted a part time position working from 
home.  This will allow myself more time to focus on my family.  I will miss 
your children and being a part of this amazing program.  I do plan to 
volunteer to help out when I can.  If you have any questions or concerns, 
please feel free to call me.  Melinda Kruper and Janet Schwendemann  will 
continue to serve in this ministry and you can always reach out to either of 
them for questions/concerns.  Thank you very much for allowing me to be 
a part of your family’s religious education. 

PSR  Family Service Project 

  

Families, come one, come all!  Parents, you have an opportunity to work 

with your children and put one of the corporal works of mercy into action.  

On November 9th PSR is not in session, however, time has been set aside 

for you to come up to school from 6pm - 7pm to learn about a very 

important corporal work of mercy:  “bury the dead”.  A walk through the 

cemetery has been planned as well as other activities such as learning how 

a baptism and funeral are similar, what it means to become a saint, praying 

for the dead and more.  Please plan on visiting Mrs. Kruper, Mrs. Kenkel 

and Mrs. Schwendemann in classroom 37 for a self-paced, thought-

Parish School of Religion 

On October 12th the day school Early Childhood building attended an assembly with 
the O’Fallon Fire Department to learn more about fire prevention. 

 



Interested in sending information for the monthly newsletter:  Contact Janet Schwendemann in writing at: 

janetschwendemann@abvmtech.org by  the 20th of month. 

Focusing on the saints: the Holy Family  

At the beginning of the school year we committed to knowing more about Mary, 

and come to know her as the first disciple of Jesus.  Throughout Mary’s life she 

encouraged and helped others to follow her Son.  Her very body literally 

“brought Christ to the world.”  By learning about the life of Mary, we learn what 

it means to be a disciple of Jesus.  We began our school year immediately 

following our parish’s namesake and feast day, the Assumption of the Blessed 

Virgin Mary, celebrated on August 15th; and shortly after, on August 22nd, the 

Queenship of Mary.  In September, our morning prayer included a reminder of 

her nativity and we began praying every afternoon as a school community the 

Memorare.  In October our first prayer service for the month included a beautiful 

demonstration of the mysteries of the rosary.  Next, we celebrated the Feast of 

Our Lady of the Rosary with Mass and Eucharistic Adoration.  Because of her 

absolute confidence in her Son, Mary is generous in reminding us to have that 

same confidence.  Mary is the perfect saint to study first!   Through Mary, we can 

learn from our other patron saints as well.  During the next quarter of school, our 

focus will be towards the Holy Family.   

 Jesus, Mary and Joseph are the model of what family life is called to be. 

A family is a group consisting of parents and children living in a household who 

have a common ancestor. Joseph, as husband and father, provided and protected 

his family, teaching Jesus the ways of life. Mary, as wife and mother, nurtured 

and helped shape who her Son was to become. Jesus, an obedient son, responded 

to the love his parents gave him and grew in wisdom and strength. We, at 

Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary, are a family living in the household we 

call the Church. Through baptism, our common ancestor is God as Father, Son, 

and Holy Spirit. Each of us has a role to play in building up this “Holy Family.” 

May we be inspired through the intercession of Jesus, Mary and Joseph to make 

our Assumption Family one that is learning, loving, and living Christ in all that 





  

Donuts… Go Nuts! 

 

The Assumption 7-8th grade FTC robotics team is going to be selling donut holes on second Thursdays 

of each month.  This could be used for the student’s morning snack or even at lunch.  Three donut holes 

will be packaged for one dollar and sent to the child’s homeroom.  By pre ordering, we will be able to 

determine the amount to order.  Thank you for supporting our robotics team, FTC 8782.  There are 4 

types of donuts.  You can order any of these.  Just give us your child’s name and room number below 

and send in $1 per order.  The order will be due by Tuesday, November 8th to be delivered to the 

classrooms on Thursday, November 10th.  Please sign and return to your child’s homeroom teacher. 

 

Child’s name              

 

Homeroom teacher             

 

_______   glazed donut holes 

 

_______   glazed cake donut holes 

 

_______   powdered sugar cake donut holes 

 

_______   cinnamon donut holes 
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Scrip Gift Cards Hospitality Sunday 
 
Is your family one of the nearly 100 that 
have already taken advantage of the SCRIP 
gift card fundraising  program to raise 
money for the school? Is this the first you're 
hearing of SCRIP? Either way, there will be a 
SCRIP table set up outside HALL A during 
Hospitality Sunday on November 6th. Stop 
by the table to place your order.  SCRIP 
cards not only make holiday gift giving 
easier and  helps the school, but can also be 
great for personal use and holiday 
shopping.  We have many grocery cards that 
can be used for purchasing your holiday 
meals or donating to charities.  Just bring 
your cash or check on Hospitality Sunday 
and then stop back by the following Sunday, 
November 13th to pick up your order. If you 
have questions any time about the SCRIP 
program, please feel free  to contact Sarah 
Summers at 260-312-8983 
or SarahSummers1020@gmail.com. 

 

Day School Liturgy Schedule November 2 

thru November 11th 

Wednesday, November 2, 8:00am Mass (All 

Souls Day) - Mrs. Chassaniol’s 7th grade 
  

Friday, November 5, 8:00am Mass – Mrs. 

LaGrotta’s 1st Grade class    

  

Monday, November 7, 2:30pm prayer 

service - Mrs. Hirschbuehler’s 8th grade 

  

Tuesday, November 8, 8:00am Mass - Mrs. 

Schwendeman’s 5th grade class 

 

Wednesday, November 9, 8:00am Mass - 

Mrs. Lahner’s 7th grade class 

  

Friday, November 11, 8:00am Mass 

(Veteran’s Day) - Mrs. Roberts 2nd grade 

 

mailto:SarahSummers1020@gmail.com.
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Day School and PSR 

6pm Christmas Eve Children’s Mass 

December 24, 2016 

 

We are inviting all available and willing children enrolled in day school or PSR at Assumption, 4th grade and older, to 
participate in a children’s choir that will lead music for our 6pm Christmas Eve Mass. The holiday season is a busy time 
for all, and we certainly appreciate this fact. Please know you and your child’s time and commitment will move people to 
encounter Christ this Christmas. The choir will be led by Dr. Maureen Carlson and accompanied by Bryan Beams. Music 
will be provided to the children upon return of the permission slip below. Please keep this portion of the form for 

reference. 

 

Rehearsals:  

-Rehearsal for day school students will happen within the context of normal school choir rehearsal. 

-Rehearsal for PSR students will take place in church on November 29 &30 and December 20 &21 from 6:15pm – 
7:00pm (during normal PSR class time). 

On Christmas Eve: 

-Children should arrive in Hall C at 5:15pm for warmup, prepared to sing for the entire Mass.  

-Formal attire is appropriate. No blue jeans please. 

 

For all questions or changes in your child’s availability, please contact Bryan Beams at 636-240-3721 ext. 240 

 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

Permission Slip 

Please sign and return this form 

 

 

Student name:              

 

Parent name:        Parent phone #    

 

By signing this form, I give my child permission to participate in the Christmas Eve children’s choir. I commit to 
ensuring my child attends rehearsals and Mass in full and on time. 

 

 

Parent Signature:____________________________________ 



Interested in sending information for the monthly newsletter:  Contact Janet Schwendemann in writing at: 

janetschwendemann@abvmtech.org by  the 20th of month. 





Assumption PTO Presents MOVIE NIGHT!!! 

 

Friday, November 11, 2016 

7:00 – 9:00 pm 

Assumption Parish Hall C 
 

 

 

Please have the registration form below completed by your parent/guardian, along with $5 for snack and drink 

fee.  Don’t forget a sleeping bag or something to lounge on!  If your child has an allergy we need to know 

about, please indicate that on this form. 
 

Name: 

 

Grade: 

 

Home Phone Number:    Alternate Phone Number: 

 

Parent/Guardian’s Printed Name: 

 

Parent/Guardian’s Signature: 
 

A snack and drink is included with the $5 registration fee. 

Due to liability and insurance reasons, this is a STUDENT ONLY event, sorry no non-student siblings. 

 

Parents, take advantage of the night out! 

 

Return this form and registration fee by Thursday, November 10th deadline, 

to Assumption school main office.   

 

Make checks payable to Assumption School. 
(Disclaimer:  Movie Night is subject to cancellation if less than 20 registrations are turned in by the deadline. 

Refunds will be given in full) 

 Assumption Day School Students 








